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Submission to the Assessing Planner
 
Application No. DA2020/1063
Address: Frank Gray and Mike Pawley Oval (John Fisher Park) Lot 2 DP225041, Lot 17
DP 240232, Lot 2 DP 513842 and Lot 2 DP 533226
Lot 2/ Bennett Street CURL CURL
Description: Alteration and additions to Sports Lighting
 
We refer to the Development Application DA2020/1063 concerning the proposed
installation of lighting at the Mike Pawley and Frank Gray fields in John Fisher Park Curl
Curl. The proposed lighting described as “Alterations and additions” appears to include
the provision of lighting towers directly over the Mike Pawley and Frank Gray sports
fields, with the aim of providing further facilities for practice and organised competition
of unspecified sports.
While we understand the objective of providing an increase in sporting facilities to
support a growing population in the wider Northern Beaches community, we do not
support this Development Application for the following reasons:-
 

1. Flood-lighting would directly impact local residents along Manuela Place, Bennett
Street and Holloway Place. These residents are directly adjacent to these fields
and do not have the buffer of a roadway or tree canopy foliage, at the very least,
like many other floodlit grounds. Indeed most other floodlit sporting grounds are
situated well away from residential boundaries. This practice is for good reason
and should be continued here.
 

2. This neighbourhood has been renowned for its quiet and peaceful location.
Additional sporting activities in this area whether practice or competition after
daylight hours would be detrimental to the many local residents and visitors who
currently enjoy this tranquil setting. Many people young and old enjoy a walk,
play in the park, go for a run, or exercise the dog, after school or work. These
activities are also currently pursued in the quiet of the evening across these
fields, undisturbed and unhindered. Protection of parkland is paramount.
 

3. Residents in the area immediately affected include young families with babies,
shift workers and older residents with disabilities. The impact of flood-lighting and
a dramatic increase in noise levels from sporting groups at these times would be
very detrimental to these residents and should not be allowed to proceed. The
consequential effects on the mental health and well-being of these very
concerned residents needs to be addressed with respectful consideration. 

 
4. The area does not have adequate and dedicated off road parking facilities to cater

for large sporting groups, officials, participants and spectators. As a consequence
these groups of visitors would park in the adjacent roads which include Manuela
Place, Holloway Place and Bennett Street, using the laneways to transport
themselves and their equipment to these grounds. Local residents are already
affected by such activities now during weekdays and weekends. This includes
visitors parking across driveways, narrow streets with parking on both sides,
traffic congestion, unruly behaviour, restricted access for essential services and





 
         




